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Request for Official Information responded to under the Local Government and Official 
Information and Meetings Act 1987 (LGOIMA) – reference: 7356739 
 
I refer to your information request we received on 21 August 2020 for the following: 
 
My water comes from Te Horo Hautere. I note that it is close to the proposed 1080 drop 
zone. I'm concerned as the application for permission from Epro to do the drop 
(obtained under OIA as attached) does not mention in their letter to you of the Te Horo 
water supplies. (and it states 'Ōtaki bore will not be affected).  Epro plan to aerial drop 
in a zone with many streams and rivers that feed our water supplies.  
 
Can you please tell me what response KCDC made to the document attached? ie. did 
you reply with any queries or concerns?  
 
The Kāpiti Coast District Council (Council) received the email and supporting information 
setting out the planning, operations area and measures to manage the operational and health 
risks. Copies of these are included in Appendix 1. 
 
Council provided the operator with detailed location information of all Council’s public water 
supply abstractions in the catchment to inform the risk management of the operation. These 
included Ōtaki and Hautere / Te Horo water supply scheme ground water bores. Based on the 
information provided, the nearest Council drinking water supply abstraction is some 3.6km 
from the operation area. 
 
Further information from the operator advises that Ministry of Health (MoH) guidelines specify 
that no toxic bait should be applied to a waterway less than 400 meters upstream from a public 
waterway and that 400 metres has been determined to be sufficient to avoid risk to human 
health. Guidelines also require that public water supply providers within three kilometres of an 
aerial treatment are advised that the operation is taking place. 
 
The operator is seeking the required permissions and approvals for this operation from 
landowners, Iwi and Department of Conservation and MoH. 
 
  



 

 

Can you also please tell me what testing of our Te Horo and Otaki water supplies is 
conducted and when? 
 
We treat all public water supplies in accordance with New Zealand Drinking Water Standards 
and monitor it to make sure it is safe to drink. Our water supplies are continuously treated with 
high-intensity ultra violet (UV) light and chlorine to kill any micro-organisms (bacteria, protozoa 
and viruses) that might be in the water. We continuously monitor the turbidity (measure of 
relative clarity of a liquid), pH (measure of how acidic/basic the water is) and free available 
chlorine (measure of chlorine that is available to react with contaminants). Additional testing 
of the water in the network is undertaken on a routine scheduled basis to ensure it meets the 
standards. 
 
In addition to this routine testing, tests for residual 1080 toxins have also been requested 
following the operation. 
 
 
Yours sincerely  
 

 
Sean Mallon 
Group Manager Infrastructure Services 
Te Kaihautū Ratonga Pakiaka 










